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  We Honor… Our Veteran’s at                                 
Buchanan County Health 
Center Lexington Estate 
 
 

 

Vernon Gudenkauf                       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   
  
 
 
 
 
 
William Offerman 
 
 
 

We will honor our veterans and 

spouses of veterans  on  Thursday 

November 11th with a special happy 

hour at 1:30. 

Veteran Program, snacks and drinks. 

 



November 2021  

        November Birthdays 

Marie Antoinette (queen) – Nov. 2, 1755 

Art Carney (actor) – Nov. 4, 1918 

John Philip Sousa (conductor) – Nov. 6, 1854 

Petula Clark (singer) – Nov. 15, 1932 

Mickey Mouse (cartoon) – Nov. 18, 1928 

 

Happy Birthday to  

Our Own Celebrities! 

Eunice Hamilton Nov. 1 

Mavis Armstrong Nov. 2 

Nancy Tyler  Nov. 3 

Vernon Gudenkauf Nov. 8 

Nora Cousins Nov.23 

 

   

       Thanksgiving  Holiday 

Residents will enjoy a 
full Thanksgiving  

Dinner on Thursday, 
November 25th @ 

noon.  

 

Taste of Home  

3 Cups Graham Cracker Crumbs 

2  Cups Powdered Sugar 
1 ¼ Cups Creamy Peanut Butter 

1 Cup Butter, melted 

2 Cups Chocolate Chips 

https://goto.walmart.com/c/2553796/675675/9383?veh=aff&sourceid=imp_000011112222333344&prodsku=10315011&u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.walmart.com%2Fip%2F10315011%3F
https://goto.walmart.com/c/2553796/675675/9383?veh=aff&sourceid=imp_000011112222333344&prodsku=13448639&u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.walmart.com%2Fip%2F13448639%3F


November 2021 

T’was the night before Thanksgiving Poem 

 
 

T’was the night before Thanksgiving and in my sleep, 
Strange dreams in my mind, began to creep 

Thanksgiving leftovers beckoned — The dark meat and white, 
But I fought the temptation with all of my might. 

Tossing and turning with anticipation…… 
The thought of a snack became infatuation….. 

So to the kitchen I did race, Flung open the door, 
And gazed at the fridge full of goodies galore 
I gobbled up turkey and buttered potatoes, 
Pickles and carrots, beans and tomatoes. 

I felt myself swelling so plump and so round, 
Till all of a sudden, I rose off the ground! 

I crashed through the ceiling. Floating into the sky…. 
With a mouthful of pudding and a handful of pie, 
But I managed to yell as I soared past the trees. 
Happy Eating to all and save some left overs for me! 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 Covid, Colds, and the 

Flu … 

Do the right thing! 

Stay Home until you 
are better ! 

 If you are feeling under the 
weather we would ask that you 
please stay home.  

 
Likewise, if we are experiencing 
widespread illness we may  
restrict visits in the chat room. 

 
We are encouraging that 100% of our employees 
receive their flu vaccine. All residents who are able 
and consented have also received their vaccination. 
 
If we all do our part we will stay happy and healthy 
this winter. 
 
Remember hand washing is the best defense 
against infectious diseases! Wear a mask and  
social distance! 
 
        

In Loving Memory 

            
Bill Brown 

 

Norma Daubenburger 
 

  

Holiday Reminders Resident Gifts  

 

 

Santa will be making weekly visits to 
Lexington if you have a 
small treat for your resi-
dent let us know ...Santa 
will deliver!   

November 2021  

  

Buchanan County Health  

Center Lexington Estate  

invites you to  make a reser-

vation  for a visit in our visit 

booth during allotted visiting 

hours. 
  

Make your online  Reserva-

tions at 

 BCHC website https://

bchealth.org/ 

Open the Senior Living Tab 

Choose Long Term Care 

Choose Indoor Visits  

 Follow the prompts after 

choosing a blue highlighted 

date:  

       Choose a day  

       Choose a time press  

       (Click confirm), scroll down 

& 

Complete all boxes- Name, E-

Mail 

address, phone#, who will be  

visiting. 

Click schedule visit 

https://bchealth.org/
https://bchealth.org/


In-Room Visits 
No appointment is required, but visitor must come during the visiting hours. 

At this time both the visitor(s) and resident must be fully vaccinated and the visitor must be over the age 
of 18; MAX of 2 Visitors 

 Remove roommate when possible. IF ROOMMATE IS IN ROOM THEY MUST REMAIN MASKED. 
 
 

1. Hand hygiene before, after and frequently during the visit.  

2. We encourage you to assist the resident with frequent hand hygiene.  

3. Social distancing is not required with the resident you are visiting. 

4. Masking is strongly encouraged but, is not required with the resident you are visiting when you 

are in their room, unless a roommate, other resident or staff member is present.  

5. Visitors must go directly to/from the room and remain in the room during the visit. 

Other Information 
 

1. Assist the resident with hand hygiene after the visit 

2. No more than 2 visitor(s) at one time. 

3. Visitors should only visit with the resident that they came to see. 

4. Food and Drink may be consumed, unless a roommate is present. 

5. Visitor may be asked to go to a different location during cares to maintain social distancing. 

 

As a Reminder: Visitors are prohibited from entering the facility without 
a face mask or cloth face covering. This includes when being screened.  
Surgical face masks should be worn by all indoor visitors and are availa-
ble at the visitor screening desk. 



Visitor Room/Visitor Booth 
Appointment is required either via bchealth.org or Molly Roscovius. Max of 2 visitors at one time if an un-

vaccinated/not fully vaccinated person is present. 

1. If all Visitors are Fully Vaccinated and the Resident is fully vaccinated. 

a. Hand hygiene before, after and frequently during the visit. 

b. Social distancing is not required with the resident you are visiting. (required with other residents 

or staff) 

c. Masking is strongly encouraged but, is not required with the resident you are visiting.  

i. Visitor must mask around other residents and staff. 

d. Food and Drink may be consumed but is not recommended. 

2. If any visitor is not fully vaccinated, but the resident is fully vaccinated. 

a. Hand hygiene before, after and frequently during the visit. 

b. Social distancing is not required with the resident you are visiting. (required with other residents 

and staff) 

c. Face masks are required for both the resident and visitor; visitor must wear a surgical face mask. 

 i.      Visitors must mask and social distance from other residents and staff. 

d. No food or drink. 
 

3. If the resident is not fully vaccinated. 

a. Hand hygiene before, after and frequently during the visit. 

b. Social distancing is required for both resident and visitor. 

c. Masking is required for both resident and visitor. 

d. No food or drink 



Outdoor Visits 
Always available, no appointment required.  

 

1. If all Visitors are Fully Vaccinated and the Resident is fully vaccinated. 

a. Hand hygiene before, after and frequently during the visit. 

b. Social distancing is not required with the resident you are visiting. 

c. Masking is not required with the resident you are visiting. 

d. Visitors must mask and social distance from other residents and staff. 

e. Food and Drink may be consumed.  

 i.       We encourage social distancing while consuming food or drink. 
 

2. If any visitor is not fully vaccinated, but the resident is fully vaccinated. 

a. Hand hygiene before, after and frequently during the visit. 

b. Social distancing is not required with the resident you are visiting  

c. Face masks for both the resident and visitor; visitor must wear a surgical mask. 

d. Visitors must mask and social distance from other residents and staff. 

e. No food or drink. 
 

3. If the resident is not fully vaccinated. 

a. Hand hygiene before, after and frequently during the visit. 

b. Social distancing is required for both resident and visitor. 

c. Masking with surgical face mask is required for both resident and visitor. 

d. Visitors must mask and social distance from other residents and staff. 

e. No food or drink 

 



 

Annual State Survey October 18th—October 20th  

 

The Department of Inspections and Appeals arrived on 
Monday, October 18

th
 to complete our annual survey. Our 

last survey was in January 2020; due to COVID-19 re-
strictions annual surveys were suspended until January 
4, 2021. The surveyors exited early afternoon on October 
20

th
. They stated that we are only the second facility they 

had been to this year with a three day survey. Prior to ex-
iting the surveyors did state that everyone, from residents 
to staff, were nice and easy to talk to. They also compli-
mented how well all staff knew residents, that staff did a 
great job with all resident cares they observed and how 
organized we are compared to the other facilities they 
have surveyed. They did identify a few concerns, howev-
er none were significant and all had process improve-
ment plans in place prior to the survey. All information will 
be reviewed by the DIA Bureau Chief and official results 
should be received within the next week.  

 

We are very pleased with how well the survey went and 
could not be more proud of each and every person who 
works in Lexington. They have all done an exceptional 
job and worked incredibly hard to prevent a COVID-19 
outbreak and help our residents maintain the highest   
quality of life possible.  

 

 

Angel Decker and Elise Bonert 
 



 


